
 

 

 

Newsletter 3 21st September 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Children, 
 
COVID Update – Your children will come home today and let you know that their teacher was not in 
school. This is because all of our class teachers are COVID positive. We also have a number of 
children (about 10% of the school) either testing positive or with COVID symptoms. 
 
We have no plans to close, but would be forced to close if I was to contract COVID. I will therefore be 
keeping a social distanced 2 metres from all parents, staff and children for the rest of the week.  
If we do need to shut, you will receive a phone call and e-mail from ourselves, but we 
certainly do not plan to close. 
 
Our fantastic staff, supported by supply teachers, will cover classes for the rest of the week, so things 
should look and feel normal for our children, albeit without their class teacher. Breakfast club and 
after school provision will remain in place. 
 
Current guidance for children with COVID is to isolate for 3 days, but to return to school after 3 days if 
they have no symptoms. Current guidance for adults in schools is the same, but for 5 days. 
 
Please contact me via e-mail, phone or at the gate with any questions or concerns. 
 
 
Chris Wilson 
01736 788583 
head@pendeen.tpacademytrust.org 
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